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Question:  Why is there an increase in costs of over $100,000 for Personal Services from 
FY20/21 to FY22/23? 

The personal services increase relates to several different factors  increases in wages 
(approximately 3% for each year of the biennium), increases in longevity pay for those who 
have been with the state for at least 15 years, as well as increases in the cost of health, dental, 
and workers comp plans. 

The budget system automatically pulls in the position information and calculates current salary, 
including merit increases.  Budget includes retirement at the 22-23 rates and fringe changes as 
well.   Our service center staff add to the baseline statutory per diems and union negotiated 
special pays that don’t automatically roll over from the prior year. 

The snapshot below shows how the personal services amounts for the Capitol Police were 
calculated and includes all funding sources: 

 

Salaries are object 31, special pays (OT, stipends, etc.,) are object 36, and fringe benefits are 
object 39. 

Similar increases in personal services can be seen in each Bureau within DPS.    


